
MINUTES – FEBRUARY 22, 2024 
 

President John Krautheim, Jr., called the Board of Health meeting of Thursday, February 
22, 2024 to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Meeting Room of the Totowa Public Library. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 
PRESENT:  President:   John Krautheim, Jr. 
 
   Vice-President: Greg Luciano 
 
   Commissioners: Ward, Daub, Aulino 
 
   Health Officer: Mary Ann Orapello 
 
   Health Inspector: John Biegel 
 
   Board Secretary: Susan D’Aiuto 
 
EXCUSED:  Commissioners: Britting, Manzo 
 
   Board Attorney: Glenn Glerum 
 
   Board Liaison: Patrick Fierro 
 
BOARD OF HEALTH BUDGET: 
 
The following budget was submitted to Mayor and Council for the year 2024. 
 
DEPARTMENT ACCOUNT #124 
 
 201 - Administration and Office Expenses -             $  5,000.00 
 
 205 - Contractual Services -         1,000.00 
 
 206 – Animal Control -        20,000.00 
 
 207 – Professional Services -       15,000.00 
 
 221 – Wayne Health Contract -       30,000.00 
 
 224 – Hepatitis B Vaccine -                      .00 
  
 299 – Board of Health -        .00 
 
 Department Total -                $  71,000.00 
 
 



CORRESPONDENCE: NONE 
 
MINUTES: 
 
Commissioner Daub made a motion to accept the minutes of the January 25, 2024 Board 
of Health meeting, seconded by Aulino. All Commissioners in attendance voted in the 
affirmative.  
 
BILLS:  
 
Commissioner Luciano made a motion to approve the bills, seconded by Ward. All 
Commissioners in attendance voted in the affirmative. 
 
REPORTS: 
 
COVID test kits will be delivered on Friday, February 23, 2024. 
 
The dental clinic is available for adults & children at the Wayne Health Department.  
 
Commissioner Aulino made a motion to accept the reports, seconded by Ward. All 
Commissioners in attendance voted in the affirmative. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: NONE 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Totowa and Wayne Health Departments are offering a S.M.A.C. Blood Screening (includes 
CHEM 23, Lipid Profile, CBC with DIFF, T4) on Friday, April 19, 2024 from 8:00 a.m. to 
10:30 a.m. at the Wayne Health Department, Health Room #2. 
 
The 30th Annual Totowa Community Blood Drive will be sponsored by Mayor Coiro & 
Council, Senator Kristin M. Corrado & St. James of the Marches Council 6574 on Friday, 
March 29, 2024 from 6:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at St. James Church, Parrish Hall.  
 
ADJOURN: 
 
Commissioner Daub made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m., seconded by 
Luciano. All Commissioners in attendance voted in the affirmative. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Susan D’Aiuto 
Board Secretary 
 
 


